

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Jim Gray Mayor Richard Moloney Acting Commissioner

www.lexingtonky.gov

MEMORANDUM

TO: Jim Gray, Mayor

City Council

FROM: Richard Moloney

Acting Commissioner

DATE: August 14, 2012

RE: Change order #1 to Bid #46-2012

We are recommending acceptance of a change order #1 to bid #46-2012. This bid was for the renovation and addition of a stockroom at waste management's location at 675 Byrd Thurman Drive per the design and specification package for Bid #46-2012. Churchill McGee, LLC, was the successful bidder on the project, and they are requesting a change in the amount of \$3,598. This represents a 6% increase in their original contract price of \$61,850 as shown on the contract history form.

The budget money for this change order will be fund #1115-303501-0001-71299. This is the same fund that was used for the original contract on LF96300.

This change order was necessary due to two specific items:

- 1. Supply weather proofing above the bar joist along the east side of the building \$1725.00.
- 2. Replace the entry ramp into the facility with a more gentle slope than was designed to meet building code requirements \$1,873.